
 

D.E.P.S Newsletter 22 September 2023 



Term 3, Week 10 

 

Upcoming Events 

 



From the Principal 

 

Welcome to week 10, our final week of term 3.   

  

We finished the term in style with our celebration assembly and performing arts concert.  It is wonderful 

to be able to showcase and celebrate the diverse talents of our students. A big thank you to the staff that 

give their time to provide these extra and  

co-curricula activities.  Their talent and dedication beyond the classroom make it possible to offer these 

opportunities.   

Term four is commencing on Monday 9 October.  

A reminder that the Staff Development Days are at the end of term 4.  Term four finishes Friday 15 

December for students.  

Calendar Dates Term 4:  

First Two Weeks 

Week One 

Monday 9 October:  

School Returns  

Wellbeing Programs K-6 

  

Tuesday 10 October:   

Wellbeing Programs continue K-6.  

K-6 Tricky Talks (Interrelate) 5pm 

  

Week Two 



Monday 16 October 

Kinder Swimming - Wombat, Possum, Dingo & Olley 

Stage Two Camp Blue Mountains Group One (Leave) 

Choir rehearsal for Ryde School Spectacular 

  

Tuesday 17 October 

Stage Two Camp Blue Mountains Group One (Return) 

 

  

Wednesday 18 October 

Stage Two Blue Mountains Camp Group Two (Leave) 

  

Thursday 19 October 

Stage Two Blue Mountains Group Two (Return) 

Kinder Swimming – Bilby, Quokka, Echidna 

  

Friday 20 October 

Incursion Neuranext  

 

Well done to our Write On writers and a big congratulations to Amelie from stage three Chisholm for her 

Bronze award.  I have included Amelie’s writing. 

  

The stimulus for the writing was a photograph of a camel train.  

Just One More 

I remember being alone. Afraid. I locked myself in my room for days. I remember rushing through the 

hospital doors with a terror filled face. I remember the useless hugs and gifts. Nothing could bring 

back time. I remember the drowning silence of the heart monitor. Cancer ended mums’ life and tore 

apart ours. She just needed one more day. One more breath. One more goodbye. Just. One. More. 

‘I’m here for a reason’. As I stumble through what seems like an endless dirt track, I repeat those 

words over and over in my head. A faithful reminder that I’m not going mad. I look back at my train of 

camels and fiddle with the frayed rope connecting them together. I picture the ongoing portraits of 



camels on the walls in our rustic rural cabin. We haven’t taken them down since mum died. She loved 

camels, as they reminded her of happiness. 

The scorching sun beats down on me as I guide my camels carefully over red dust and dry waterholes. 

Beads of sticky sweat dry upon my face as an army of clouds start to form above me. Just three more 

laps. 

I can practically see the finish line. Pride overtakes me. Just three more laps. I started the fifty laps of 

Uluru with motivation, and I’ll finish them with purpose. I’m here so I can grab people’s attention and 

stand up for those who can’t. Just three more laps. Just. Three. More. 

As I look up at the shining stars, they reflect in my eyes. I start to set up camp, eager to sleep in my 

own bed. The sunset is showstopping. The rocky terrain stretches on for miles, devoid of water and 

human life. The cold settles in as I slide into my sleeping bag. I start to shake as the wind creeps 

through my tent. I can hear the unsettled grunts from my camels. The wind pushes the trees close to 

their breaking point. The nightmares from the hospital churn through my head. Rain drowns the dust, 

sending shivers down my spine. Crack! What was that? 

I slowly rise from my drenched sleeping bag and step out of my torn tent. Branches and leaves are 

scattered across the dirt track. Packs from the camels are tossed on the ground. Dirt and mud coating 

everything. I trudge over to the camels, rage bubbling inside me. So close! Three more laps. Just. Three. 

More. 

I start walking again, recognising the landmarks I have passed many times before. One lap left. Half a 

lap left. One kilometre left. One step left. One breath away. Home. Relief knocks me over like a wave. I 

did it! For all those people that needed one more day. One more breathe. One more goodbye. Just. 

One. More 

  

Holiday Activities: 

https://www.timeout.com/sydney/kids/school-holidays-in-sydney 

  

https://www.sydney.com/things-to-do/family-holidays/school-holidays 

  

https://getoutwithkids.com.au/school-holiday-activities-sydney/ 

Nearby hotspots:  

Riverside Theatre Parramatta 

Sydney Olympic Park: Jurassic World 

Marian Street Theatre Killara 

Lane Cove Park and Parramatta Park 

https://www.timeout.com/sydney/kids/school-holidays-in-sydney
https://www.sydney.com/things-to-do/family-holidays/school-holidays
https://getoutwithkids.com.au/school-holiday-activities-sydney/


  

Enjoy something different: go to the  theatre, swim, pack a  spring picnic, visit a museum, visit the library, 

visit an art gallery, catch a movie, fly a kite, bush walk, have a puzzle day, bake a cake.   

MindQuest Program 2023 

 



 



 



 



 

 



 

Tell Them From Me Semester 2 

 

This Semester in Term 4 we will be completing a suite of online Tell Them from Me surveys.  

Students in Years 4, 5 and 6 will be completing their survey online in Term 4 week 2 in their Library 

session with instructions, information and their individual log in and password being accessed online via 

Teams.  

The Partners in Learning parent survey, is another part of the Tell Them From Me suite of surveys 

(student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks parents and carers 

questions about different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement.  

Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s 

experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and 

practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and behaviour. This 

valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements.    

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. The survey 

will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will 



be conducted between 9th October and Friday 3rd November. Although participating in the survey is 

entirely voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated.   

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au.   

To access the survey for our school go to:   

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/3862de  

The survey is available in 23 languages.  

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fsurveys.cese.nsw.gov.au%2F&data=05|01|Leanne.Beacom2%40det.nsw.edu.au|5e67c1e2ecca4b02693d08dbba47a1d4|05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991|0|0|638308589035645989|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=ge5VAcKhD1Mf8mLQLlvrUej%2FQQFl2pEgCKE4E8Sa8Kg%3D&reserved=0
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/3862de


 



 

P & C News 

 

 

For latest information on P&C, go to: https://www.depspandc.org/ 

Or Contact Us: depssec@gmail.com 

Key Dates:  

Annual General Meeting - Tuesday 31st October 7:00pm  

https://www.depspandc.org/
https://depssec@gmail.com/


School Disco - Term 4 TBA 

 

As we come to the end of term 3, the P&C are already planning for the next and biggest event of the 

year….the school disco. I’m sure the students won’t be disappointed with the disco which is scheduled to 

be held in the early part of term 4. No doubt there will be upcoming communications calling for 

volunteers to help with the disco, so please keep your eyes out for these and please registered as a 

volunteer if you can assist, any help will be much appreciated. 

The next P&C AGM is scheduled to be held on the 31st of October where all P&C roles will become 

vacant, and we will be calling for nominees for each role. If you are interested in taking on a P&C role, 

then please ensure you attend the AGM. As reminder, everyone is welcome to join the P&C and it ’s a 

great way to get involved with the school community. Please do reach out to the P&C if you have any 

queries. 

Finally, wishing everyone a safe and happy school holiday. 

Calling out for Roles in 2023 P&C Committee! 

In particular, we are urgently searching for: 

1. P&C President (This is an Office Bearer role) 

2. Grounds Co-ordinator 

Please contact us if you’re interested: depssec@gmail.com 

Canteen News 

 

Order online: https://www.munchmonitor.com/account/login 

School Register ID: denistone 

                            Password: munch2122  

REMINDER - Recess & Lunch Cut-off, Change of time – 8:20 am (on the day of your order) 

If your child is sick parents need to cancel lunch order before 8:20am. If you miss the cut off time to 

cancel your order you will be charged the full amount of the order. 

Log in to www.munchmonitor.com and go into the day you want to delete the item. Scroll down to the 

bottom of the page and find the “delete order” button. 

 

Canteen Volunteers 

mailto:depssec@gmail.com
https://www.munchmonitor.com/account/login
http://www.munchmonitor.com/


Thank you very much to all of the volunteers for your amazing support! Please see the volunteer canteen 

roster for Term 3 below. Please sign up if you can assist. If you can’t make it on that day, please text 

message (0421 388 154) or email (denocanteen@gmail.com) to canteen. 

VolunteerSignup - Online volunteer signup sheets - Canteen Volunteer Register 2023 - Term 3 signup 

sheet 

Music News 

It has been a very busy couple of weeks here in the Music Department. Our young musicians in the 

senior band showed great confidence their live performance at the Northern Sydney Symphonic Wind 

Ensemble Spring Music Festival 2023 that was held at the Concourse, Chatswood on 9 September 2023. 

The participating students were fortunate to be part of a well organised event at an acoustically superb 

venue and had an excellent opportunity to perform before a large audience. On 13 September 2023, our 

stage 2 music students participated in an inaugural excursion to the Sydney Conservatorium of Music 

located next to the Royal Botanic Garden Sydney. Led by two student ambassadors from the Sydney 

Conservatorium of Music, our music students were able to see various departments including museum, 

recording studio and library. Attending a free lunch time piano concert in the concert hall at lunch in the 

Royal Botanic Garden Sydney was a great way to finish off their day. On 20 September 2023, our young 

musicians in the Senior String Ensemble were excited to be part of the Performing Arts Concert at 

Riverside Girls High School along with other performing arts groups from the DEPS. The Senior String 

Ensemble delivered yet another great performance. I'd like to extend my special thanks to Mr Gavin 

Darby of Bennelong Music for his ongoing support with our school events. Enjoy your well-deserved 

school holiday!   

Upcoming music related events  

21 October 2023 – Granny Smith Festival for the Senior String Ensemble 

 

https://volunteersignup.org/DWEFH
https://volunteersignup.org/DWEFH


 

Cottage News (2nd Hand Uniform Shop) 

 

 

Location  

In a small white building adjacent to the COLA next to DEBASCA on the Henderson St side. Please make 

your way through the vegie garden and past the shed on the left. 

Volunteers  

Looking for volunteers to help support the Second Hand Uniform Shop. We gratefully accept assistance 

with laundry, shop opening and sorting. If you would like to volunteer, please reach out via email. (Note: 

Anyone with some sewing skills? Let us know by email, we may have something you can help with) 

Email: depscottage@gmail.com 

mailto:depscottage@gmail.com


Donations 

Good quality school uniform items are gratefully accepted and can be dropped off at the school office. 

Appointments 

The Cottage second hand uniform shop is only open by appointment. 

We are trialing a new method for booking appointments to allow people to select a suitable and 

available appointment time. Appointments can be booked online at the following link: 

https://calendly.com/depscottage/appointments 

Bookings will be able to be made and cancelled via the link. 

Reminders will be sent prior to your booking as well. 

Cottage Shop Dates for Term 3: 

Friday 15 Sep: 9:15 - 9:50 

Thursday 21 Sep: 8:15 - 9:30  

If you would like to request a day outside the schedule, please email depscottage@gmail.com and we 

will advise if we can accommodate your request. 

Road Safety News 

Road Safety team is open to anyone sharing and providing any direct input or ideas surrounding the 

management of traffic and general road safety around the school. 

  

So feel free to reach me at: 

Jan Ruardy  

0410717770  

Jan@1bc.com.au 

https://calendly.com/depscottage/appointments
mailto:depscottage@gmail.com
mailto:Jan@1bc.com.au


 

Fundraisers 

Athlete’s Foot Program 

DEPS P&C has collaborated with Athlete’s Foot in a fundraising program. Every time you buy a pair of 

school shoes from Athlete’s Foot @Top Ryde City and @Macquarie Centre, don’t forget to mention the 

name of our school and $5 from every pair of shoes purchased will go towards P&C who in turn will re-

invest it back to the school. 

  

Entertainment Book 

Come support us by buying the Entertainment Book Membership! From shopping to dining, to travel, get 

what you love and give back to our cause. Buy today and 20% goes directly to our fundraising cause. 

Click on this link to purchase: https://au.entdigital.net/orderbooks/217d861 

Uniform Shop News 

Online orders can be placed through https://www.flexischools.com.au/ at any time and will be filled 

twice weekly and sent home with your child. There is no need for parents to come to school to collect 

uniform orders. 

Trading Hours During School Term 

Tuesday 2:30-3:30pm 

Wednesday 9:00-10:00am 

Friday 8:30-9:30am 

Exchange and Returns 

https://au.entdigital.net/orderbooks/217d861
https://www.flexischools.com.au/


Exchanges and Returns can be dropped off in the school office. Please complete form, package it 

together with the items you wish to return. Your new items will then be packaged and sent home with 

your child. Please allow a few days for this process. 

Community 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

1 - Click here for the Granny Smith Festival Program of events 

https://www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/Events/Granny-Smith-Festival
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